DRAFT
9TH January 2006 

Tom & Ann Taafe

Re:
Procedure for variation of County Development Plan 

Dear Tom & Ann 

With reference to your enquiry regarding the procedure for possible change of zoning of portion of your lands at Tay Lane, the initiation of the procedure  requires the making of an application for a variation – such application shall be accompanied by a statement setting out the details of the lands, location, acreage and map, the land uses proposed for the lands etc.

The Council will then examine the proposal having regard to the proper planning and development of the area and the other statutory requirements set out in the Planning and Development Act 2000.  

In the event that it is decided to proceed to a proposed variation the procedure briefly is outlined as followed:-

Development Plan Variation – 14 weeks

Notice and copy of Draft Variation must be given to the Minister, the Board, Prescribed Authorities, adjoining Authorities, CDB.

There is a period of not less than 4 weeks public display period during which submissions may be made.

The Manager must report to Members not more than 8 weeks after notice given.

The Members have a maximum of 6 further weeks to consider and make/amend/refuse the Variation.

A County Development Plan Variation has immediate effect once made.  
(This is not a statutory interpretation but is advisory only)  The statutory provision is set out fully in Section 13 of the Planning & Development Act 2000.

This letter is advisory only as to the procedure and obviously cannot commitment the Council to making a variation of the Plan.

Yours sincerely 

Tom Doherty 

Deputy Manager 

